Naval Facilities Engineering Command

GBCI LEED v4 Registration for DoD Multi-family Buildings:

1. For all Department of Defense (DoD) dormitory-type buildings (Bachelor Quarters, Visitors’
Quarters, etc.) that choose USGBC LEED v4 as the sustainable Third Party Certification (TPC),
building must be registered using LEED BD+C: New Construction.

2. When registering a multi-family building in LEED, for “space type”, select “Lodging:
Dormitory”.

3. The use of BD+C: New Construction for BQ, VQ, etc. is required for any DoD multi-family
dormitory-type building, regardless of number of floors.

4. If there is any issue, please reference case number 01526245.

5. NOTE: IGNORE THE INSTRUCTIONS on GBCl's website DiscoverLEED
(http://www.usgbc.org/discoverleed/) for choice of rating system related to multi-
family. This site is a help site to assist users on choosing a rating system prior to
registration. It does not reflect the exception for DoD noted above.




